
2019 CJAR Summer Research Workshop 

 

The 2019 Summer Research Workshop of the China Journal of Accounting Research (CJAR) was held 

at City University of Hong Kong on 19-20 July 2019. Accounting scholars from both Chinese and 

overseas institutions attended the event. 

 

The opening ceremony, held on the morning of 19 July, was hosted by Professor Xijia Su from the 

China Europe International Business School. Professor Minghai Wei from Sun Yat-sen University 

(SYSU), CJAR Editor-in-Chief, and Dr. Yuyan Guan from CityU delivered opening remarks and 

wished the workshop great success. 

 
 

During the two-day workshop, 10 high-quality papers were presented by scholars from Central 

University of Finance and Economics, the Chinese University of Hong Kong, East China University 

of Science and Technology, Fudan University, Jiangxi University of Finance and Economics, 

Southwestern University of Finance and Economics, SYSU, Tianjin University of Finance and 

Economics, Tsinghua University and Universitas Gadjah Mada. These papers covered various topics, 

such as tax policy, related-party transactions, financing constraints, auditing, firm awards, capital flow 

across industries, executive selection in Chinese state-owned enterprises, disclosure on social media, 

executive compensation and company goodwill. The presentations were followed by discussion led by 

Dr. Jingjing Xia, Dr. Zheng Wang, Dr. Wen Chen, Dr. Kevin Zhu, Dr. Yangxin Yu, Dr. Stephen Sun, 

Dr. Wenfeng Wang, Dr. Alex Zhang, Dr. Sujuan Xie and Dr. Haibin Wu. The discussants provided 

constructive comments and suggestions on research design, academic contribution and empirical 

methodology. 

 



 

Professor Feng Liu from Xiamen University delivered the workshop’s concluding remarks. He shared 

his ideas for the future development of CJAR and expressed his hope that the participants would meet 

again at the ABR-CJAR Joint Conference co-organized by Accounting and Business Research and 

CJAR in November 2019. 

 

 

 

 

 


